
 

 

  

 

 

 

6th December 2021 

 

Ms. A. Lloyd 

Sports Club Liaison & Development Officer 

City of Monash 

293 Springvale Road  

Glen Waverley Vic. 3150 

 

Dear Alexa 

   Ref: Naming of Capital Reserve Pavilion Social Rooms the  

    BROOKE CALDER SOCIAL ROOMS 

 

 I write on behalf of the Glen Waverley Hawks Sports Club Inc and the Glen Waverley 

Hawks Cricket Club following the letter from Mr. Tony Oulton dated 25th November 2021 in response 

to our letter dated the 17th of October 2021 and our meeting with you and Belinda of today. 

 

 The club have asked me to seek Council approval to name the Pavilion Social Rooms at 

Capital Reserve in honor of a Life Member of both clubs, the BROOKE CALDER SOCIAL ROOMS. 

 

 Brooke died in April of this year because of cancer at the age of 45 following an 18-

month battle where at one stage he was in remission. He leaves a wife Renee and two small boys in 

Fletcher (4 years) and Henley (2 years). The club feels that naming the social rooms would be a fitting 

tribute to Brooke and give his two sons and wife a place to remember their father and husband for years 

to come. 

 

 Brooke is a life member of the GWHSC Inc and the GWHCC. He first played for the 

club as a 14-year-old and lived in the City of Monash from 1983 until 2000 and then in adjoining LGA 

of Knox and Whitehorse. At the time of his death, he was a Director of Mutual Trust Ltd. A measure of 

the esteem Brooke held in the community was that Council allowed the family to hold the funeral 

service at Capital Reserve in a marque on the oval in late April (between lock downs) in which 350+ 

people attended and Mutual Trust Ltd organized a live telecast to Sydney & Perth offices but also to 

other people who could not participate. 

 

Both clubs fully support the naming of the pavilion social rooms the BROOKE 

CALDER SOCIAL ROOMS in recognition of the services he gave to all. 

 

We attach the following documents 

 

 Summary of Brookes’ history at Capital Reserve 

  

GLEN WAVERLEY HAWKS SPORTS CLUB 
A.B.N 52 162 523 054 

C/-  Chris Briginshaw  Secretary 

                     P. O. Box 6229 

Vermont South 

Victoria 3133 

9560 2245 

 

 



 

 

 Renee Calder (Wife) letter of support 

 

 Glen Waverley Soccer Clubs letter of support 

 

Minutes of GWHSC Inc meeting of 5/10/21 (Refer to President & Cricket 

reports) 

 

Minutes of GWHCC meeting 25/08/21 (Refer to Reports section Honoring 

Brooke) 

 

The GWHCC announced last Saturday that a memorial perpetual trophy will also be    

awarded to the best batsman across the club. 

 

Following our discussions of today we would propose that the name be displayed on the 

glass panel adjacent to the entry door to the pavilion social rooms. 

 

 

We trust that this application will be supported and approved by Council. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K. E. Calder 

President 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Summary of Brooke Calder’s History at Capital Reserve   
 

Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club member from 1989/90 to 2022 

Played Junior Football for Glen Waverley Hawks Football Club from 1986 to 1993 

Treasurer of Glen Waverley Hawks Sports Club Inc from 2003 to 2022 

Glen Waverley Hawks Sports Club Inc Life Member since 2013 

Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club Life Member since 2009/10 season 

Club Coach sponsor for last three seasons. 

Captain/Coach of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2005/06 to 2006/07 

1st XI Captain of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2007/08  

2nd XI Captain of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2016/17 

Best Clubman of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2007/08 

Vice President of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2011/12 and 2012/13 

Treasurer of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 1996/97 

Committee Member of Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 2001/02 and 2005/06 to 2008/09 

Chairman of Selectors Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club (While being treated for cancer) 

Junior Team Coach/Manager of U/16  

Played 304 games for Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club as a batsman and wicket keeper 

Made 7636 runs for the Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club 

Member of four premierships – one in U/16 and three in 1st XI 

Made eight centuries 

Won club batting awards six times – four with 1st XI, one in 2nd XI and one in U/16 

 

 

Holds with S. Brady the Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club fifth wicket partnership of 222  runs 

since 1995/96 

Won Box Hill Reporter District Cricket Association batting award in 2nd XI (A Grade) in  



 

 

 2018/19 

Also played cricket at Larpent Reserve in the Bob Morrow modified competition from 1985  to 

1989 

 

I hope this gives you an understanding of Brooke’s involvement at Capital Reserve 

 

  Prepared by Ken Calder Patron and Statistician Glen Waverley Hawks C.C.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
09/10/21         Mrs R Calder 

Glen Waverley Hawks Cricket Club     50 Chippewa Avenue 

PO Box 6229        Donvale Vic 3111 

Vermont South 3133 

 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

I, Renee Calder, wife of the late Brooke Calder fully supports the intention to tribute him by naming the pavilion after him 

at Capital Reserve Glen Waverley. 

 

I, Fletcher, Henley, and our extended family would be humbled to see this facilitated. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

 

Renee Calder 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


